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Hello T-County 4-H! 

There is SO MUCH going on in our county 4-H program right now! Many events and a lot of information, 
so please be sure to read to the end! Make Up Livestock Judging Skillathon Participants: Make sure you 
read paragraph below! 

Market Poultry Pick Up 
Market ducks are scheduled to arrive Wednesday, July 24, and market chickens are scheduled to arrive 
on Wednesday, August 7. Members will be sent both an email and a text message confirming pick up 
dates and containing pick up information. 

Make Up Livestock Judging Skillathons 
Those who registered for Online Skillathon Judging should have received a link for their respective online 
skillathon on Monday, July 8 and a second reminder email on Monday, July 15. The email included details 
for completing the online skillathon and submitting project record books. If you registered for the online 
skillathon and have not received an email, please check your junk/spam folder for the link before 
contacting the office. All online skillathon judging must be completed and all record books submitted 
to the Extension office by July 26. Those with market chicken and market duck projects should complete 
the goals, learning experiences, leadership and citizenship, and quality assurance portions of the poultry 
record book. Graded record books can be picked up beginning August 12. Members must have 
completed either in-person judging OR the online skillathon (with record books submitted to the office 
by the deadline) to be eligible to exhibit at the Tuscarawas County Fair. 

OSF Participants 
We no longer receive OSF Livestock show/skillathon/record book results or lists of miscellaneous project 
winners. Let us know you were there and how you did! We love pictures of our exhibitors at the OSF! 
Feel free to tag OlderYouth Tuscarawas in your Facebook posts so we can celebrate with you! 

FFB Trip to Chicago 
We have 3 spots remaining for the Food and Fashion Board trip to Chicago August 5-7, 2024. Please 
contact Rebecca Davis (davis.7760@osu.edu) for more information ASAP! 

Cloverbud Camp 
Calling all Cloverbuds! Join us for a Jungle Adventure on Friday, August 9 from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. at the 
Tuscarawas County Fairgrounds! Registration is due to the Tuscarawas County Extension office with 
payment by August 1. (Registration Flyer: 
https://tuscarawas.osu.edu/sites/tuscarawas/files/imce/Program_Pages/4H/Camps/Cloverbud%20Camp
%20Flyer%202024.pdf). The cost is $10. Cloverbuds who worked in the Clover Café during the 2023 
fair are eligible for a voucher and can attend Cloverbud Camp free of charge (but still MUST register!). 
We are asking that clubs have a parent or advisor present with their club members, particularly if 
members have special needs or require accommodations.  

mailto:davis.7760@osu.edu
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Teen Leadership Council 
4-H teens ages 14-18 as of January 1 (2024) can apply to participate in the Ohio 4-H Teen Leadership 
Council (TLC). Applications can be found on the State 4-H website at go.osu.edu/TLC and are due 
August 9. References are required, so please don’t delay if you are interested! 

Fair Shirt and Hoodie Sale 
The Tuscarawas County Junior Fair Board will be selling 2024 Junior Fair shirts and hoodies. See the 
attached order form for design and order details. 

Fair Booth Request Forms 
Attention club advisors! Please complete the online booth request survey by August 1 even if it is just to 
let us know you don’t need a booth this year! Clubs with 4 or more miscellaneous/FCS projects are 
required to decorate a booth. Those with 1-3 miscellaneous projects may decorate a booth or have their 
projects displayed in the county Miscellaneous booth. Complete your booth form at go.osu.edu/tusc4-
hfairboothrequest.  

Clover Café – Help Needed! 
The Clover Café at the Tuscarawas County Fair is our county 4-H program’s ONLY countywide 
fundraiser, and we need the support of our entire 4-H community to make it a success. Please sign up to 
work a shift at the Clover Café, either as an individual, a family, or a club activity. Thank you! 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0F4EAFAE28A3F5C34-50080585-2024/169793793#/ 

Fairgrounds Clean Up 
If your club is interested in adopting a barn, arena, flowerbed, etc., at the fairgrounds and intends to 
schedule a clean-up event, please let us know! It is essential that we keep a list of who is doing what so 
we don’t have clubs completing the same projects. 

Stock The Trailer, Feed the Hungry 
We are taking a new approach to our Stock the Trailer, Feed the Hungry campaign! This year clubs have 
the option to donate cans of food Saturday or Sunday during fair check in, OR to make a monetary 
donation which will be counted towards pounds of food, $1 = 1 pound of food. Monetary donations can 
made now through September 3. We will have prizes for the small club (15 members and under) and 
large club (16 members and over) with the most “pounds” of food contributed. Make checks payable to 
Tuscarawas County Junior Leaders. 

Transportation List for Fair 
We have been asked to compile a list of individuals who have trucks/trailers and are willing to assist 
members in safely/humanely hauling their animals to the Tuscarawas County Fair. If you or someone you 
know would like to be added to this list and help 4-H’ers safely deliver their animals to the fair (does not 
have to be a 4-H parent/advisor or even in this county), please email Chris Kendle (kendle.4@osu.edu) 
with name, phone number, and check in times you would be available to haul for (i.e. willing to haul for 
steer check in). You may request gas/mileage. The list will only be provided to those who contact our 
office inquiring about transportation to the fair. 

 

about:blank
https://osu.az1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_etCByZXuBhcgAlg
https://osu.az1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_etCByZXuBhcgAlg
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/u12788118.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=u001.oXK1VHix7ZwVocOvReK3E5UsckfZ8eV-2Bjw20zKPC2RJpJWpPDkm6Tkg4jwdKiorMs09U50G9Lk-2BkUVQ2oSrKbZK8SBoPXZqMM9AQE3pr134a-2FRDNPz-2BSgObbFdRQiXnfYJcf_KWC8U0l-2BJ9rSoo5vUNr3spdkevwj92kyY6qgUE8kRv0SVdykkb3APPhQs1T2t6FN-2Bv-2Bz4YSpfBAlXvHAjksF0I9DuKFL0taiEAsEj-2FD4J7myFwCsTaOOsV-2F2tTT0EX-2FQcBtoNKV5stFNqYcwZboXp8d96bXj2zW-2FNG7Ma1JwFOESnUNX0R8-2FfU-2BoIEu3RAmZibm0oRjcW94IDCHJMlf7pUYS3u1-2BB9692xcYO2NrrGXQgXsCHb6XYQqe5Ylzbh1JX3HPgj26Bdsbka6x4v-2ByNQ-3D-3D__;!!KGKeukY!3XXV6ncgO12yzUMlaOBoc7Ys-D8q7l2spnbMVmzjdFGa9PPR-dxIWnucktMiw5cyRN0-JRuii5YcBpd2lVPTwQ$
mailto:kendle.4@osu.edu


Ohio State University Extension Tuscarawas County 
4-H Newsletter – July 22, 2024 

Page 3 of 4 

Fair Entries – Super Important!!! 
All fair entries must be submitted through the online entry system by 11:59 p.m. Wednesday, August 
7, 2024. Note that a grace period will be extended from August 8 through 11:59 p.m. August 14, 
2024; however, during this time entries will incur a $100 per class fee. The fee must be paid before 
the entries will be approved in the FairEntry system. 

Access FairEntry at https://tuscjrfair.fairentry.com/. You must log in using your 4-H Online username 
and password. Please contact Astra (armstrong.133@osu.edu) or Amy (vargo.201@osu.edu) if you need 
your 4-H Online log in information. The FairEntry system is linked to 4-H Online, so ALL YOUTH 
ALREADY HAVE FAIRENTRY PROFILES. Do NOT create a “new” exhibitor! Doing so may prevent us 
from being able to properly include you in show/sale bills, stalling assignment lists, etc.  

A few reminders regarding your fair entries: 

• For animals with 4-H Online registrations, all tag numbers and animal information will be pulled 
over into the FairEntry system. Please check that the tag number is correct for the animal you 
are selecting. If you are taking a family market back-up that was not registered to the member 
(i.e., a sibling’s back-up animal), please contact Chris, Michelle, or Renée. 

• Those with market beef (steers or market heifers), market poultry, and market rabbits, you will 
need to select the “add an animal” option to complete your entry. 

• Remember youth MUST register for SHOWMANSHIP when making their entries. Members may 
decide to drop showmanship without penalty, but no showmanship entries will be taken after 
the deadline. 

• Beef exhibitors: if you are planning to exhibit in Bred, Born and Raised, that must be included on 
your entry as well. 

Buyer’s Board Photos 

• Those exhibiting market beef, sheep, goats, and hogs will need to include the picture for the 
buyer’s boards at the time you complete your fair entry. They must be in a landscape (horizontal) 
format. 

• For those exhibiting market rabbits, market turkeys, market chickens, and/or market 
ducks, your pictures are due by September 1 and should be emailed to tuscjrfair@gmail.com 

• Unusable photos will be sent back to you. This includes photos taken vertically/portrait view, 
photos with unacceptable backgrounds, and/or dirty animals. A new photo must be resubmitted 
by the entry deadline. A 4-H clover or FFA emblem (whichever is appropriate for the project 
entry) will be used if a new, usable photo is not received by the deadline. 

Updating/Editing Fair Entries 
Your fair entries may be edited up until 11:59 p.m. on August 7. To edit your entry, wait until you have 
received your entry confirmation and approval. This will come to the email you have on file in the 4-H 
Online/FairEntry system. Once you have received this confirmation/approval, you will be able to go back 
into the FairEntry program and make changes. All additions/changes will need to be approved to be 
finalized.  

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/u12788118.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=u001.oXK1VHix7ZwVocOvReK3E7J3NF0xW1id4FhULOnsrnjiBbNkb77QMLpXLhu7DyMwqbWK_KWC8U0l-2BJ9rSoo5vUNr3spdkevwj92kyY6qgUE8kRv0SVdykkb3APPhQs1T2t6FN-2Bv-2Bz4YSpfBAlXvHAjksF0I9DuKFL0taiEAsEj-2FD4J7myFwCsTaOOsV-2F2tTT0EX-2FQcI5dtvYSk5v1EX7TfB-2FdW-2FPpEw3L-2FHDyDXRT4Snq19VCGa7EiheqK5XUhb7l8eX4RL4DMSZqzQUU5Qeu38YbIvihtYQIm8Nm7gGG3Uq2sKbs7Z-2BUN-2BwpUPjLNcySdbYz8L3Knv2-2B-2FHXbRGZigX-2BsNA-3D-3D__;!!KGKeukY!3XXV6ncgO12yzUMlaOBoc7Ys-D8q7l2spnbMVmzjdFGa9PPR-dxIWnucktMiw5cyRN0-JRuii5YcBpfNxIFxAQ$
mailto:armstrong.133@osu.edu
mailto:vargo.201@osu.edu
mailto:kendle.4@osu.edu
mailto:moon.317@osu.edu
mailto:clark.471@osu.edu
mailto:tuscjrfair@gmail.com
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OSU Extension staff are unable to make changes to fair entries over the phone. All changes must be 
requested in writing with requests received prior to the August 7 deadline. You can email requests to 
tuscjrfair@gmail.com. You will receive an email confirmation of changes from the FairEntry system. 

Thank you for taking the time to share this with your 4-H members and their families. 

 
 
Christine Kendle, MS, RDN, LD 
Area Leader, Area 14 
Extension Educator, 4-H Youth Development, CFAES 
Ohio State University Extension Tuscarawas County 
419 16th Street SW, New Philadelphia, OH 44663 
Office 330-339-2337 | Direct 330-365-8157 
kendle.4@osu.edu tuscarawas.osu.edu 
 

mailto:tuscjrfair@gmail.com
mailto:kendle.4@osu.edu
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/u12788118.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=C-2F-2FZbVWUVOdk5HXwv0m7aktBbH9rRTB2v2xWCa6SPC238KodeqE7g8AXe4I0VXMFqv75_XIaMLqiC03Po7B464ZBGOsS76HupmngVflGRdjLAn2lonOTDSct1Ng5DxgBxguBQhkAD2IBVZRl6xlGDCZNfFKFzKFYW8sX90-2Bmy-2BvIBHXeLuazkgdtZUovrJh8kHRgmA8aIL7GAaTP3pTzzBpk-2FI-2BF2dEDyfOzEnqMO8PQsVgZV76FSAtLQ4zjJ7jd-2BWDc4CWxv88cTwIGopPNVph2-2B-2Fqv03EvZrVeRRDNpIubcA6P4-2Fb6MrHXb3AIAlK5ipAvKF-2FhIVkyFyooZNSkztt86pw-3D-3D__;!!KGKeukY!yMIc_hL4JPwnJIN7eqnEQWTLLlg0cH97fZfmFqAhNIQR9NSTQFKoWzL8cyRuRZ_l79sTeCrw9nsAI9_b6ygWZA$


2024 Jr. Fair Board Shirt Fundraiser! 

2024 Jr. Fair Board Shirt Fundraiser Order Form 
 
Club Name _________________________________________________________ 
 
Advisor or Parent/Guardian Name _______________________________________ Phone ______________________________ 
 

Member Name Shirt Type (Specify) Size (Specify) Cost 

    

    

    

    

    

    

Shirt Types, Sizes, and Prices: 

T-Shirt—$15 
Hooded Sweatshirts—$25 

(*A2XL-*A5XL—add $3 per shirt) 
 

Youth Sizes: YS, YM, YL, YXL 
Adult Sizes: AS, AM, AL, AXL, *A2XL, *A3XL, *4XL, 

*5XL 
 

Design will be printed as shown on heather black. 
Sorry, club names cannot be added to shirts. 

Orders will be placed on the following dates ONLY. 
• August 16 for pick up September 11 at Jr. Fair Board Office 

• September 23 for pick up at check distribution 

tuscarawas.osu.edu 
 

CFAES provides research and related educational 
programs to clientele on a nondiscriminatory basis. For 

more information, visit cfaesdiversity.osu.edu. 

The Jr. Fair Board is selling shirts for a fundraiser. 
Payment is required when order is placed. 

Contact Chris Kendle (kendle.4@osu.edu) with any questions. 

Return bottom portion with payment. 
Mail or put in Drop Box to: 

Chris Kendle, OSU Extension Tuscarawas County, 419 16t
h 

Street SW, New Philadelphia, OH 44663 
Use additional forms as necessary. 

Make checks payable to: 4-H Awards Committee 

COLLEGE of FOOD, AGRICULTURAL, and ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES 
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